

## HUNGARIAN ACADEMY OF SCIENCES E. SYLVESTER VIZI M.D., PH.D., D.SC.

FORMER PRESIDENT OF THE HUNGARIAN ACADEMY OF SCIENCES

INSTITUTE OF EXPERIMENTAL MEDICINE H-1083 BUDAPEST, SZIGONY UTCA 43., HUNGARY, PHONE: +36-1-210-9421, FAX: +36-1-210-9423, E-MAIL: ESVIZI@KOKI.HU

Budapest, 21/03/2022

H.E. Mr. Zagorodny Anatoly G.

**President of National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine** 

01030, Kyiv, Volodymyrska, 54

Dear Mr. President,

As the honorary member of The National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine, awarded the most prestigious V.I.Vernadskyy Gold Medal (2005 together with Professor Platon Kostyuk), I would like to express my deepest sympathy for the tragic situation in Ukraine due to this inexcusable war. We, Hungarian scientists, are concerned about what has happened these days. I am ready to help you keep your scientific activity running. In my capacity, I like to assure you that our Institutes (including the Institute of Experiments Medicine, Budapest) and all my Hungarian scientists will share my intention.

Let me call your attention to the statement that Hungarian scientists are ready to help you (see what Eötvös Loránd Research Network and its Chairman Prof. Dr. Miklós Maróth (member of the Hungarian Academy of Sciences) made public in the name of scientific institutes:

"We at the Eötvös Loránd Research Network are deeply shocked and saddened by the situation unfolding in Ukraine and our deepest sympathy goes to everyone affected. We are closely monitoring the events and exploring possibilities to assist our fellow researchers from Ukraine during this very difficult time."

Our common interest is to keep Ukrainian science in good shape.

I hope to hear from you soon,

sincerely,

Sylvestel vizr